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Salisbury Close  update
	
	


December 2019

Your update about the development of new homes at Salisbury Close 

What you need to know:

We’re creating new homes at Salisbury Close as part of our commitment to providing more quality council homes across the borough. We’ve committed to creating 11,000 new council homes by 2043 – a big goal, but crucial if we’re going to tackle the housing crisis and ensure our residents have quality homes they can be proud of, now and in the future. 

The redevelopment of the existing car park on the corner or Chatham Street and Balfour Street will provide 26 residential units in a 5 storey block.  It will comprise of the following units:
5 x 3 bed 5 person flats, 9 x 2 bed four person flats, 9 x 1 bed 2 person flats, 2 x 2 bed wheelchair units and 1 x 1 bedroom wheelchair unit 

Of these new homes :

· 50% will be prioritised for existing tenants of Salisbury Close who are in housing need, so they can continue to live near family, friends, and services they currently use. 

· 50% will be allocated to people on our wider housing waiting list.

A key priority for us in creating new homes at Salisbury Close is to make improvements to the wider estate so everyone can benefit. This includes a new private amenity space located within a rear courtyard as well as improving the landscaping of the existing pedestrian link between Chatham Street and the open green space to the south of the site for public use. Two disabled parking spaces to be provided to the north of the site accessed off Chatham Street.

Levitt Bernstein Associates + Partners and Employers Agents have been working with the council to develop a scheme that provides much needed new housing but that also fits in with the surrounding environment.  The first  drop in meeting was held for all households within the surrounding area of the car park on 7th December 2016 from this a project group was formed.

The current proposal will replace the car park with 26 council homes, let at council rent. This will include family homes and wheelchair accessible properties. 
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Latest updates

We received palnning permission for the scheme in November 2019. We’re in the process of  procurement for the contractors who will build the development. Once this is complete there will be a further drop-in session with an opportunity to meet the contractors – we will provide details of this closer to the time.

Timeline
Redevelopment of the car park will start with Florian and the garage block adjacent to Colbert. Once this is complete, we’ll start construction on Racine. Doing construction in two phases will ensure you can continue to access the gardens and walkway throughout, and that residents are not surrounded by building works at any one time. 

November 2019	Outcome of planning submission
Early 2020		Procurement process starts
Mid 2020		Meet the contractor event			
Late  2020		Construction starts on site		
Late 2022		Construction ends on site

Working with you

It’s really important to us that we work with residents when we create new homes in Southwark. 

As part of creating new homes on Salisbury Close, we worked alongside a project group made up of representatives from the Tenants and Residents Association (TRA), local stake holders and a number of Salisbury Close residents. 

The group met regularly with others involved in the new homes project, such as the scheme architects Levitt Bernstein Associates and  Partners and Employers Agents and project managers, to help us decide how we’re going to deliver new homes in a way that benefits everyone. 

Your contacts 

If you’d like to know more about this project:

Ellisha Stewart - Ellisha.Stewart@southwark.gov.uk / 0207 525 3069 

Rahala Khalida – Rahala.khalida@southwark.gov.uk / 0207 525 0866
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